AFRICAN UNION

الاتحاد الأفريقي





UNION AFRICAINE

UNIÃO AFRICANA

P.O. Box: 3243, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, Tel.:(251-11) 551 38 22 Fax: (251-11) 551 93 21 Email: situationroom@africa-union.org

PEACE AND SECURITY COUNCIL 268TH MEETING ADDIS ABABA, ETHIOPIA 23 MARCH 2011

PSC/PR/BR.2(CCLXVIII)

PRESS STATEMENT



PRESS STATEMENT OF THE 268TH MEETING OF THE PEACE AND SECURITY COUNCIL

The Peace and Security Council of the African Union (AU), at its 268th meeting held on 23 March 2011, was briefed by the Commissioner for Peace and Security on the evolution of the transition in Tunisia. Council also received a statement from the Permanent Representative of the Republic of Tunisia to the AU.

Council welcomed the encouraging evolution of the situation since its 257th meeting held on 15 January 2011, in particular the climate of freedom that now prevails in the country and the steps taken to promote democracy, good governance and the rule of law. Council welcomed the ongoing preparations for the election of a Constituent Assembly, on 24 July 2011.

Council encouraged the Tunisian authorities and parties to persevere in their efforts to complete the transition.

Council welcomed the visit undertaken by the Chairperson of the Commission to Tunisia, on 21 and 22 March 2011. Council looks forward to the planned visit of the AU Panel of the Wise to Tunisia, as part of the accompaniment of the transition in that country.

Council agreed to meet in due course to review the situation in Tunisia on the basis of a report of the Chairperson of the Commission and after its own planned visit to Tunisia.



AFRICAN UNION UNION AFRICAINE

African Union Common Repository

http://archives.au.int

Organs

Peace and Security Collection

2011

Press Statement

African Union Commission

Peace and Security

http://archives.au.int/handle/123456789/2392

Downloaded from African Union Common Repository